
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors and Friends: 
 
Another great month has pasted and another one is before us with 
continued opportunities to Serve Our Savior (SOS). This past month 
was another month with successes.   
 
Our Japanese Church Service continues to meet each Sunday.  We had 
two first-timers this last month. They are students from Drury 
University. We are running into more Japanese people who live in the 
Springfield area. When we have our kodomo-kai (Japanese Children’s’ 
meeting) on the 2nd Saturday of each month, I see parents that I do 
not know (see photo ・). This Saturday we will meet at a member’s 
house for a sukiyaki party. That’s one of my favorite Japanese meals, 
so I am looking forward to that. 
 
As you also know, the Precious Memories Support Ministry is doing 
great (see top photo). At the time of this photo, Bro. Vernon Longstaff 
(at end of table) was giving the devotion.  He and I take turns giving the devotion.  My book, 
“And God Shall Wipe Away All Tears” is just about depleted and I must order more books real 
soon.  I have put it off due to finances. Of the $2600.00 needed, I lack about $1500.00.  Some 
churches and individuals have sent or given me an offering for this which I appreciate very 
much. Should the Lord lead you or your church to help, you can send your check to Bill 
Hathaway, 3149 N. Maranatha Ln.  #8, Springfield, MO 65803, or to the BBFI Mission Office 
designated for Bill Hathaway’s book. 
 
The SOS Soulwinning Ministry continues to do well. If you haven’t checked out the SOS web site, 
go to www.soshelp.com.  You can also follow the link on my personal web site at www.billhathawayministries.org. 
Without a doubt, thousands have been saved world-wide through this ministry.  
 
Pray that the particulars regarding my Japan Mission trip will be worked out. It appears that I will be going in 
October.  I am excited about seeing our Japanese pastors and churches. Our son Jim is also planning to go with me, 
so it will be exciting. 
 
I want to once again thank you who support me each month. Your support is what helps keep me going.  
 
Yours, Serving Our Savior, together, 

 
 
 

 
Bill Hathaway 
 
A special note of thanks for your love, concern, prayers, and encouragement  for the Japanese ministry.  ☺ 

http://www.soshelp.com/
http://www.billhathawayministries.org/

